
Dear 6th Grade Students and Families,

I wish you all a lovely holiday. Thank you for all your hard work, and all you
do for the school. The best gift I could ever have is the joy of teaching each and
every one of you! You are very special, and I consider you a part of my extended
family (after all, I spend more time with you.) I’m really proud of all that you
have accomplished. We do hard things! You never complain, and you come to me
with a positive attitude, ready to learn. I love you all very much and wish you
much love and happiness this new year. Be safe, and I look forward to seeing
your smiling faces in January!

Love,
Ms. Briz


